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Week 9 - Friday 28 June
Primary Chapel 9AM 
Foundation 
No Secondary Chapel
Buddy Lesson

Week 10 - Friday 5 July 
Whole College Assembly 
1:30PM 
Celebration of Learning

CALENDAR
Week 9

Ballet Excursion Yr2/3
Wednesday 26 June  
(Selected students) 

Mid North Minis RFS
Wednesday 26 June  
9AM - 3:05PM 

SA Power Networks VEX 
Competition & Legal Studies 
Excursion
Thursday 27 June 

Uni SA Excursion
Year 9, 10 & 12 (Yr 12 Physics) 
Friday 28 June

Week 10 

Robogals Visit Yr 3 - 6
Wednesday 3 July 

Last Day Term 2  
Friday 5 July  
Early dismissal 2:05PM

Term 3

Pupil Free Term 3 
Monday 22 July 

First Day Term 3 
Tuesday 23 July 

Dear Parents and Guardians

Last Friday was such an amazing day! The weather was  
beautiful and there was a great turn out of parents, guardians, 
grandparents, aunts, uncles, cousins, neighbours and other 
significant people in our young people’s lives who came to be 
celebrated as VIPs. Our Very Important Person chapel was a 
highlight, where the students proudly honoured the important 
people in their lives in a range of ways, along with some  
instrumental music items and worship songs to God.

It was a privilege to invite our visitors into classrooms to  
engage in different activities with the students, before  
celebrating with an afternoon tea provided by our catering 
team of staff, students and PCF. As the mix of generations sat 
and enjoyed some food and time together, I imagined Jesus 
smiling. When He was on earth, he was often sitting with peo-
ple around food, and inviting all generations to sit with Him.

I also watched another awesome event occur on Friday. Our 
student and community leaders had organised for a game of 
Capture the Flag to occur on the oval with all the secondary 
students. What a joy it was to see young people just enjoying a 
simple, fun activity together. Finally at the end of the day, the 
kayaking campers came home safely after enjoying the beauty 
of God’s great outdoors.

God created us to live in community and Friday was a  
reminder of how good it can be when we take the time to do 
things together with all generations.

Rachel Richardson 
Principal
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In Week 5, The Year 7/8 and 9/10 girls  
participated in a Knockout Netball  
Competition in Port Pirie. The students all 
had a fantastic day and really tried their 
best.

In the 7/8 Netball, the girls were unlucky 
and were not able to come home with 
a deserved win as the first game was a 
forfeit from the other team. The girls tried 
hard in all their games and got better and 
better as the afternoon went on. Their 
closest game was against Whyalla where 
they lost 13-20.

The 9/10 Netball started off with the  
hardest game of the day against  
Gladstone, and each game after that 
got closer in score, with two games only 
being lost by 5 goals. In our final game of 
the day, we were up by two points at half 
time and the other team made some big 
changes and attempted a comeback   
resulting in a draw! The girls all put in so 
much effort on the court and should be 
congratulated on their sportsmanship.

		                     Monique Eggers		
                 		        Head of Primary

KNOCKOUT NETBALL

We are very thankful to have two existing 
staff members who will be extending their 
capacity with us. Kathy Wohling who heads 
up our SACE administration, will also be 
working on Fridays in the Front Office until 
the end of the year. We appreciate her  
willingness to provide further  
administration support in our College. 

Nate Richardson will also be continuing as 
one of our Wellbeing team until the end of 
the year.

We are sad however to announce that 
we will be saying goodbye to a couple of 
staff at the end of the year. Jeff and Kathy 
Jones will be finishing their time with us 
as they are needing to move to Adelaide 
for family reasons. Jeff has been doing 
an amazing job as Business Manager and 
Kathy has been a wonderful support to our 
Science team as a lab technician, so they 
are both going to be sorely missed for the 
skills they have brought to the team, but 
also for the way they have both served 
with such humility and passion for  
Christian education.

		             		        Corrina Ingle	

STAFF UPDATE

TERM 3 PUPIL FREE / START OF TERM

On Monday 22 July, 
staff will be  
completing  
professional  
development in 
Youth Mental First 
Aid or updating their 
child safe training in 
other areas.
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MID NORTH MINIS 'READY FOR SCHOOL'

This term, our Mid North Minis ‘Ready For 
School Program’ has been in action with 
five Mid-Year Intake students coming along 
to school each Wednesday. These students 
are preparing to join our Foundation class 
full time in Term 3 and have had a wonderful 
time getting to know one another and 
learning the College routines.

Students have enjoyed games, songs, 
stories, gross and fine motor skill 
development, nature play and indoor play. 
Believe it or not, we have also squeezed 
in some learning about patterns, families, 
colours, ocean creatures, materials, and 
human body parts! 

This all makes for a very busy time, 
and I am sure the students go home 
exhausted at the end of the day!

Mid North Minis Ready For School 
Program is available for children enrolled 
to start Foundation at the College the 
following semester.

			           Cathryn Steeles
			          	           Teacher

VIP DAY

We were lucky to be able to invite our Very 
Important People to the College on Friday 
14 June. The SRC helped to greet everyone 
as they came in for Chapel run by the Year 6 
class. 

There were some beautiful things said 
about the VIP by the 1-4’s and some Asian 
music performances from the Year 5 and 6 
students. Foundations explained how they 
would babysit their grandparents and what 
activities they would get up to! 

After Chapel, Primary classrooms were 
opened for our VIP to wander in and out of, 
completing crafts, interviews, games, and 
so many more activities. 

Afternoon tea was certainly a highlight 
with some delicious coffee and food 
catered by the College. It was so great to 
see everyone enjoying themselves and 
catching up with others who they may 
not have seen in a while. 

Thank you to the Grounds and Primary 
team for helping the day run smoothy, 
and to Belinda, Keren, and the PCF team 
for the wonderful catering. And thank 
you to all our delightful VIP who came 
and spent the afternoon with us!

		                     Monique Eggers		
                 		        Head of Primary
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COMMUNITY & COLLEGE NOTICES

If you would like to request our 
fortnightly newsletter in hard copy, 
please email our Promotions Officer.  

janae.nieass@midnorthcc.sa.edu.au

  •  Yr 9 Camp Initial Letter
  •  PLP Camp Letter 
  •  Ballet Excursion 
  •  No Lunch Order Notice Fri 21/6
  •  VEX Legal Excursion

LETTERS SENT HOME

The Road Safety Centre are looking 
for donations. If you're able to donate 
any helmets or bikes in good condition, 
please contact the Secretary, Bev 
Scarman on 0408 805 904 or  
bevscarman@gmail.com

NEWSLETTER HARDCOPYROAD SAFETY CENTRE

Our Newsies Jr. Musical team are 
looking for donations of newspapers. 
If you have any newspapers you are 
willing to donate, please hand them 
onto Miss Footer. 

CALL FOR NEWSPAPER DONATIONS

VOLUNTEER INDUCTION

We will be holding a volunteer induction 
for anyone who would like to join our 
volunteer team or has not completed 
training this year.

When: Thursday 4 July

Time: 4pm in the Conference Room

RSVP: Please contact Reception by the 
morning of this training.

Please bring your current WWCC with 
you if you have not supplied this to the 
College already.
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PHOTO UPDATE - WADLATA EXCURSION

Our Foundation students attended Wadlata 
Outback Centre in Port Augusta recently. 
Here's what they got up to!



43 Port Davis Road, Port Pirie SA 5540 
Phone: (08) 8632 4240  
Email: aviation@midnorthcc.sa.edu.au

For more  
information,
please visit 
our website.

MID NORTH CHRISTIAN COLLEGE

AVIATION COURSE

OPEN DAY
9 AUGUST • 11AM-1PM
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